NETS SQSS Industry Consultation Response Proforma

GSR014: Review of Requirement of Onshore Connection Facilities for Offshore Wind Farm Connections
Industry parties are invited to respond to this consultation expressing their views and supplying the rationale for those views, particularly in respect of any specific questions detailed below.

Please send your responses by 14/11/2014 to box.SQSS@nationalgrid.com. Please note that any responses received after the deadline or sent to a different email address may not receive due consideration.
These responses will be included in the Report to the Authority which is drafted by National Grid and submitted to the Authority for a decision.
	Respondent:
	Please insert your name and contact details (phone number and email address)

	Company Name:
	Please insert your Company Name

	Do you support the proposed implementation approach?
	Yes / No [Delete as appropriate]

	Do you believe that GSR014 better facilitates the appropriate NETS SQSS objectives?
	For reference the applicable NETS SQSS objectives are:

(i) facilitate the planning, development and maintenance of an efficient, coordinated and economical system of electricity transmission, and the operation of that system in an efficient, economic and coordinated manner;

(ii) ensure an appropriate level of security and quality of supply and safe operation of the National Electricity Transmission System;

(iii) facilitate effective competition in the generation and supply of electricity, and (so far as consistent therewith) facilitating such competition in the distribution of electricity; and

(iv) facilitate electricity Transmission Licensees to comply with their obligations under EU law.

	The proposal is underpinned by economic analysis of two designs for a range of scenarios. Has the analysis considered a wide enough range of scenarios and designs to reach a generic conclusion? Are the costs (capital and operational) and availability data used in the analysis reasonable?
	

	The proposed modification is not intended to apply retrospectively to connections completed before 31st December 2014 and it is proposed that this qualifying date be introduced. Are you in agreement with this approach and date?
	

	Do you agree with a proposed effective date of 1st January 2015 for these changes to come into effect?
	

	The Working-Group report indicates that there are circumstances when the cost benefit analysis may demonstrate that a single bay option is economic for future connections. For example where an existing substation is not able to be extended, or requires uneconomic and extensive civil works. In these cases, the proposed modification will require that a lifetime derogation is required. Is this a reasonable requirement against the benefits of the proposal?
	

	What additional clarity or other benefits does the proposal bring to the criteria of the NETS SQSS?
	

	Do you support the proposed implementation approach of 10 business days following an Authority decision?
	

	Do you have any additional comments?
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